TRAILSIDE EMERGENCY BOARD MEETING
February 10, 2023

David Beale, Sunshine Services Unlimited Inc who has the paving contract for the front
gate in Trailside called Kyla via Facetime. Previously it had been discussed at the last
meeting a chance of an inability to mill and pave the whole of the front gate and other
areas to be handled at a future time within Trailside due to refractive cracking. The
existing entrance and exit pavement could not be milled due to the large amount of
refractive cracking. The pavement was peeling off the road in 1 to 3 * pieces. Kyla
initiated a conference call with available Board members at 12:15 PM 2/10/2023. . Kerry
Meier, Sharon Massaglia, Lorrie Gigele, Judy Schulte and Kyla were present forming a
quorum. The road required an additional expense to pull up the old pavement refractive
cracking and repave it to a minimum of 2  prior to compaction. Motion was made by
Sharon Massaglia to approve the additional expense. Seconded by Lorrie Gigele. All in
favor Motion and expense has been approved. Meeting adjourned at 1:45PM

Respectfully submitted,
Kyla Krosin, President of Trailside HOA.



